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Daphne Woof - Programme Officer 
C/O Planning Policy Team 
Shropshire Council 
Shirehall, Abbey Foregate 
Shrewsbury 
Y2 6ND 
 
 
BY EMAIL & LETTER  

 

6th July 2015 

 

Dear Daphne 

 

RE:  THE SITE ALLOCATIONS AND MANAGEMENT OF DEVELOPMENT 

(SAMDEV) PLAN SCHEDULE OF MAIN MODIFICATIONS - SHROPSHIRE 

COUNCIL SAMDEV PLAN 

 

Following the Inspector’s decision to invite comments on the Main Modifications as part of the 

examination into the Shropshire Council SAMDev Plan, Spawforths have been instructed by our clients, 

PxP West Midlands to make representations to this document on their behalf. 

 

Spawforths have previously made representations to the Inspector as part of the Examination, in 

particular post hearing questions raised by the Inspector. 

 

PxP West Midlands supports the Council’s Draft SAMDev Plan and Main Modifications identified by the 

Inspector, following the recent EiP hearing sessions, which seeks to retain the Greenhills Enterprise 

Park, Shrewsbury (referred to as Land east of Battlefield Enterprise Park in Schedule S16.1 of the 

SAMDev Plan) as a “protected employment area” under Policy MD9 of the SAMDev Plan. 

 

This confirms that the sites designation under Policy MD9 is justified and consistent with the Core 

Strategy and that there is sound justification for determining that Greenhills Enterprise Park is existing 

employment land that can be safeguarded and protected. 
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On the basis of the representations set out above and Statements made previously to the Inspector we 

consider that the plan is now considered to be justified and consistent with national policy and 

is therefore sound. This is therefore the most appropriate strategy to meet the identified and future 

needs.  

 

We trust that you will give due consideration to the representations and we request that you can 

confirm receipt of this letter.     

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us to discuss any issues raised in this representation further. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

 

 

GAVIN WINTER BA (Hons) MA MRTPI  

Associate: Chartered Town Planner 

Gavin.winter@spawforths.co.uk 
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